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poMoa at tout la of a public natnra, and that wa bave no right to rwtrlct Ita
oae any raore than may be poatUvely neceaaary. TAe /oc« that U U pAoto-
grvphed or eopled Hnply givti it larger pMMteily.

Let me draw your attention particularly to this last point, which
we will come back to later. The superintendent of the State His-
torical Society of Wisconsin writes:

May I ansgeat that hlatorical materiala pw^erly belong to aodety, rather than
to the InstltuUon or the Indivldoal who may have a legal title to them Tto
the extent that the public may properly claim a greater Intereat in the affalra
Ot insUtuttona than of Indivlduala, it seema to me that the prtlcy of aeaUng
hlatorical materiala against the acholarly world Is more reprehensible In the
case of the former than the latter.

Many of you are no doubt familiar with the very generous policy
of cooperation carried out by this society under the direction of
the late Dr. Thwaites. It is gratifying to know that his successor
possesses the same broad ideals. The Historical Department of
Iowa has adopted substantially the same policy as that of the Wis-
consin Historical Society. The curator, referring to the accumula-
titm of private papers, makes the following interesting suggestion

:

Aa this sort of material comes out of the repoaltories of buaineaa men.
literary men, soldiera, politicians and othera. aome connected with other Oov-
ernments and other States, and not connected with Iowa itaelf, I propose the
eventual exchange of such materiala so that they will finally find a resUng
place in the region to which they properly belong.

Prof. C. W. Alvord of the University of Illinois, writes:

The disasters that historical manuscripts have suffered by Are in recent
years is a aufflcient excuae for rq>roduclng all important manuscripte asmany times aa possible and scattering them all over the country.

The librarian of Princeton University says:

I believe that in the fullest manner consistent with the means of the library
photostat copies of all Important manuscripts in any collection should be made
by the library owning the manuscript, when requested by other Ubrarlee.
and loaned to these libraries, the idea being to form a lending collection of
facsimiles of one's own manuscripts. At all events, I believe that the having
photostat copies of one's manuscripts made at the expenae of other libraries
which will keep these copies for use should be encouraged as much as pos-
sible aa a precaution against the destrucUon of the origlnala in any way
The Vatican Library makes, I believe, this the only condition, 1. e., that we
ahall keep the photographic copy that we have made open for free accesa of
Bcholara.

The associate director of the University of Chicago, in commend-
ing the same principle of cooperation, says:

I should like to see American libraries and inatltutlona show the same
generosity in this respect aa noma of the foreign InaUtutions. notably tha
German.


